
 
 

 1687 Cole Boulevard 
Suite 300 
Golden, CO 80401 

Phone: 303-985-1070 
Fax: 303-716-5295 
www.aggregate-us.com 

 

Delivering Value  A member of the Holcim Group 

 
December 14, 2020 
 
Ms. Amy Eschberger 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Colorado Division of Reclamation Mining and Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
Amy.eschberger@state.co.us 
 

RE: Aggregate Industries-WCR, Inc. Lyons Quarry (M1977-141) Annual Report  
 
Dear Ms. Eschberger, 
 
Enclosed is Aggregate Industries – WCR Inc. (Aggregate) annual report form for the above-referenced permit.   
 
During 2020, the planned reclamation for the site was postponed 1 year due to complications from the COVID 
pandemic.  Reclamation of the site will commence around March of 2020, pending no further COVID implications.  
Additionally, in 2020 Aggregate began revising the reclamation plan to more align with Boulder County Parks 
and Recreations vision for post mining use of the site.  Technical Revision (TR) 05 will be submitted in early 
2021 and will include plans for both the highwall and floodplain reclamation.   
 
Site-wide weed control was performed in September 2020.   
 
No fill was placed onsite in 2020. 
 
The Lyons Quarry site was significantly impacted by the September 2013 flood event that occurred on South St. 
Vrain Creek and the site access road and bridge were washed out.  Due to lack of access, there was limited 
activity since the 2013 flood event. 
 
The Site Grading Plan that was approved with TR-02 is enclosed as the annual report map and as no reclamation 
occurred in 2020, has not been updated since the 2019 annual report. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
__________________________ 
Jeremy Deuto, P.E., P.G.  
Regional Land and Environment Manager 
Aggregate Industries-WCR Inc. 
 


